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Meeting Report
A small group gathered to socialize.  We hope that those who did not come were having a good day – perhaps with friends or even enjoying the playoff game of the day. The sharing table could not have been more festive if it had been provided by a caterer.  It was all simply delicious.   
We hope you are all staying safe and warm during this interesting and somewhat challenging winter. 
ME/CFS in the News

The following is an interesting article on a recent presentation and XMRV research.  It is not in a form that is easily reproduced.  Please go to the site to view it.
http://lannieinthelymelight.blogspot.com/2011/01/part-1-11711-xmrv-presentation-by-dr.html .

Marissa’s Auction
Marissa’s Annual Auction

NJCFSA Youth Trustee, Marissa Newell, is 18 years old and has had Chronic Fatigue Syndrome (now called ME/CFS) for 11 years. Six years ago, she organized a gift auction to raise money for the NJCFSA. It was so successful, she chose to make it an annual event. Over the last six years, with the help of many generous people & businesses like yours, she has raised over $25,000 for the NJCFSA Research and Medical School Scholarship Funds. 

Marissa is currently beginning preparations for her 2011 event and is seeking donations of items, gift certificates, and/or services for both adults and children. Monetary donations will be used to purchase items for the auction or added to the money donated to the NJCFSA, whichever you wish. This year’s auction will be held on Saturday July 16th. All proceeds will be donated to the NJCFSA.

Your help is urgently needed to make this auction the most successful to date. 

Please help Marissa reach her goal!

To donate, send an e-mail to Teddies96@aol.com or call 732-361-8418 for information or details. 

For More Information about NJCFSA and ME/CFS please go to www.njcfsa or NJCFSA PO Box 477 Florham Park, NJ 07932

March Event
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And to Relax…
From Fibromyalgia and Fatigue Centers Incorporated

http://pages.leadlife.com/ViewEmail.aspx?company=chronicity&email=pat@larosas.net&campaign=242&fwKeyWord=FFC+tip+for+today&emailID=542&jobID=57241 
Winding Down Begins With Mental Relaxation

Before you can begin to relax your body and remove the tension and tightness from your muscles, you need to mentally prepare yourself. As your day begins to wind down you may want to consider a number of techniques that have helped others. For some, meditation or yoga works well. Others find sitting with their feet elevated, eyes closed, soft music or other types of relaxation tapes playing in the background offer a relaxing environment for unwinding. 
Try This...
With your eyes closed, picture the tension, fatigue and stress you are feeling at that moment as small swirling objects in your mind. Mentally draw them together, one by one, slowing down their speed over time. As they begin to come together, push them down from your head to your neck, to your shoulders, down your arms, through your hands and out your finger tips. Concentrate on your breathing throughout this process - slow, deep relaxing breaths. Exhale with each downward movement of the tension until you have pushed it out the tips of your fingers. If doing this correctly, you should also sense a slower heart rate and perhaps heaviness of your head and arms. 

Continue this process of ridding your body of tension by moving to other areas such as your chest, abdomen, down your legs, feet and out your toes. Repeat the process until you feel you have reached a mental state of calm and serenity. Take your time. Don’t watch the clock.
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on February 20th.   Topic to be announced.
This newsletter is intended for CFS & FM patients in the area of this support group.  The purpose is to share information and support.  If you have questions about meetings please contact: Nancy Visocki at ngv.njcfsa@verizon.net, Judy Machacek at judymachacek@msn.com, Pat LaRosa at pcl.njcfsa@gmail.net or leave a voice message at the NJCFSA HelpLine 888-835-3677 during business hours. 
WEATHER or EMERGENCY – In the event of bad weather, or other emergency, we encourage you to check your email before leaving for Englewood.  If it has been decide that a meeting will be canceled, an email will be sent via the yahoogroups list. The Hospital will also be notified of the cancellation. The email posting also applies to a cancellation of the First Wednesday of the Month luncheon which is an informal gathering, an opportunity for people to meet and chat with other members.







